September 17, 1975

to the state of the state of

Mr. Charles Koch P.O. Box 2256 Wichita, Kansas 67201

Dear Charles:

As George might have mentioned to you, we are moving our headquarters to Washington, D.C. and should have our address and phone lines in by October 8.

Ed has resigned his position with Alliance Capital Management and will be in Washington, D.C. with the party. With Ed on full time we will be in a much better position to capitalize on the numerous opportunities that Washington, D.C. will offer.

Our work load has increased significantly since the convention and each day brings a growing number of requests for appearances by Roger and Dave Bergland. Howie Rich, our Petition Drive Coordinator, remains positive about actively qualifying for ballot status in 30 states although many pitfalls lie ahead-especially when you consider the complexity of many state election codes! At any rate, lent.

Under separate cover I have mailed you the first two issues of mu publication The Libertarian Scholar. It now circulates to about 300 subscribers and I expect it will reach about 500 in total circulation by the end of the year. In addition, I have forwarded you a packet of materials from our New York convention.



Mr. Charles Koch Page 2

I enjoyed our visit with your mother and have armed her with a supply of position papers, recruiting flyers, bumper stickers and MacBride buttons for her friends.

Once again I want to thank you for your hospitality and I look forward to seeing you again in the very near future.

Cordially,

Robert H. Meier National Director

RHM: 1w